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Morris Appointed Interim

Turney Resigns
Position At TSC

By RICHARD NEELY

Dr. Bill Turney has resigned
his post as vice president for
academic affairs at Tyler State
College.

The surprise move was ac-
cepted by the TSC Board of Re-
gents in a special meeting on
campus Feb. 5.

A resolution recognizing the
contributions of Dr. Turney in
the ‘‘rapid growth of the col-
lege’” and his contributions to
academic literature was passed
by the regents.

Dr. Turney’s resignation will
be effective on Feb. 28. The
vice president said, ‘‘My reasons
for tendering this resignationare
based on my desire to accept a
position at another institution.”’
An announcement will be made by
the other institution at a later
date.

First of Three

Dr. Turney was one of the
first three administrators to join
the TSC staff and has been here
since 1972. Other colleges he has
been at include North Texas State
University, Texas Christian Uni-
versity, Canal Zone College, Mc-
Neese State College and North-
eastern State College.

He also said, ‘‘Even though
there will be a few months in-
tervening time between positions,
I have been attempting to com-
plete two book manuscripts be-
fore the publisher’s deadlines are
reached.”’

He also has a heavy schedule
of professional speaking engage-
ments across the nation which he
says ‘‘will be a drain on my
time and energy.’’

Challenging, exciting and re-
warding is how he described his
association with TSC. He com-
mented that he was confident that
it will continue its development
and become one of the most aca-
demically réspected institutions
in the state of Texas.

Dr. James Stewart, president
of TSC, said upon receipt of
Turney’s resignation, ‘‘I ack-
nowledged to Dr. Turney my per -
sonal gratitude and that of the
Board of Regents and the entire
institution for the professional
service that he has rendered to
Tyler State during his tenure.’”’

Morris Named

During President’s Hour on
Feb. 6, Dr. Stewart named Dr.
Gerald Morris as interim vice
president. He will be serving an

Dr. Turney

undetermined length of time.

Dr. Morrisis currently chair-
man of the Department of Mathe-
matics. He joined the TSC staff
in January of 1973, the first se-
mester of classes.

President Stewart said of Dr.
Morris, ‘‘his professional back-
ground makes him uniquely quali -
fied for this interim position.
Gerald has been the type of indi-
vidual who has always been willing
to give maximum effort, both per-
sonally and professionally, inbe-
half of TSC.”’

Dr. Morris will be working
with faculty and administration
in coordinating and assisting in
various academic activities. Dur-
ing this interim period he will
remain chairman of the Depart-
ment of Mathematics and will
continue his teaching role.

He has also served approxi-
mately one and a half years rep-
resenting the School of Sciences
and Mathematics on the Dean’s
Council and the Administrative
Council, and was a member of
the steering committee of the
past Self-Study Report for the
Southern Association of Colleges
and Schools.

Permanent

Dr. Stewart said that a per-
manent vice president for aca-
demic affairs will be named at
the earliest possible date.

Other business covered at the
special meeting included reports
from Dr. Stewart on Phase I
construction, spring semester
enrollment and instructor pay
hikes.

He reported that enrollment
has increased 26.76 per cent
over the fall registration. The
final enrollment figure for spring
has been set at 1,108 students.

Pay Raise

Dr. Stewart said that the
money for the teacher pay raise
will be appropriated to the school
in a supplemental appropriation
by the legislature. The raise
will range from 13 per cent for
those making less than $876 per
month to $174 per month for those
making over $1,935 per month.

In a report on Phase I con-
struction, Bob Grubbs, director
of the physical plant and resident
engineer, said that progress can
now be seen with some of the
structures. He also said that the
sewer lines to tie in with the
city’'s have been installed and
covered up.

Dr, Morris

GROUNDBREAKING ceremonies were conducted
on Jan. 29. Participating in the activities (1 to r)
were Watson W. Wise, a member of the Coordi-
nating Board, Texas College and University Sys-
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-

tem, Regent H. J. McKenzie, president emeritus,
and Regent B. H. McVicker, M.D., chairman of
the TSC Board of Regents.

Groundbreaking Ceremony
Completed At TSC Jan. 29

One of the most significant
events in the history of Tyler
State College took place on Jan.
29 as the official groundbreaking
for Phase I construction was held
at the new permanent campus
site. Actual construction on the
new $7.7 million campus facili-
ties began last September.

The ceremony--held at 2 p.m.
at Spur 248 and Omen Road- -was
presided over by TSC President
Dr, James H. Stewart Jr. and
about 500 persons heard an ad-
dress by Dr. Bevington A. Reed,
featured speaker at the program.

Dr. Reed

In his address Dr. Reed, com-
missioner of higher education,
Coordinating Board, Texas Col-
lege and University System, said

that such groundbreakings are as
old as the history of America

itself. Our ancestors, he
said, ‘‘. . .were determined even
then. . .to have leaders who were

educated in America--in North
America--and to have leaders
who had been educated with par-
ticularly American ideals and
American traits of character.”’

In addition, said Dr. Reed,
behind the log cabin schools that
were established throughout the
Southwest since then ‘‘was a rich
heritage of learning, of intellect-
ual curiosity and of concern for
humanity.’’ And the impact of the
existence of those colleges still
is being felt in our lives today.

But circumstances today are
different. Said Dr. Reed, ‘‘The
boundaries of our knowledges
have expanded far beyond those

Commencement Set

For TSC,May 17

Commencement is scheduled
for May 17; but for students who
will be graduating this spring,
the time to begin preparation
is now.

So says Dr. O. Robert Marsh,
dean of Admissions and Records.
And according to Dr. Marsh,
the deadline for filing the Grad-
uation Evaluation Form is March
T4 ™

The amount of time needed to
process the necessary paperwork
makes it imperative that all grad-
uating students meet this dead-
line.

As soon as possible, the stu-
dent should meet with his advisor
to complete the Graduation Eval-
uation Form, which is prepared by
the department.

The advisor already will have
the student’s Admission Evalua-
tion and copies of the student’s
grade reports and, upon request
to the Office of Admissions and
Records, may get a copy of the
Student’s Academic Record.

All the hours a student has
completed at the upper-division
level and wishes to use for grad-
uation purposes should be listed
on the Graduation Evaluation
Form, and must total a minimum
of 60 semester hours.

The information will be listed
in columns and include the course
number, course title, the school
where the credit was earned, as
well as the credit and grade.

Specified on the bottom should

be the type of degree tobe award-
ed and the signatures of both the
department head and the dean.

The student should then hand
carry the form or a Certificate
of Completion to the Business
Office where he will present the
material with the $15 graduation
fee, after which the form will
be forwarded to the Office of
Admissions and Records for pro-
cessing.

And until the graduation fee
is paid, warns Dr. Marsh, the
form will not be processed.

This procedure is necessary,
says Dr. Marsh, because the
Graduation Committee must be
able to determine the number of
caps and gowns and graduation
announcements to order. And it
is especially important with re-
gard to ordering diploma covers,
due to the school’s possible name
change being enacted in time for
commencement.

At the end of the semester,
the student’s grades for the se-
mester will be recorded and there
will be a final check to ensure
that all is in order and that all
requirements have been met for
graduation.

Then a final transcript indi-
cating that the degree has been
conferred will be sent to the
advisor, and to the student as
well.

Dr. Marsh says that, if pos-

see GRADUATION pace 2

’

of our ancestors. . .”” and what
we learn in college today quickly
becomes obsolete.

‘‘A thousand new professions,
a multitude of new occupations
demand an ever-increasing sup-
ply of educated workers,”’ said
Dr. Reed, who also said there
is an urgent demand for leaders.

Changes

With these changes--as well
as changes in attitude regarding
who should go to college--and
with over half of today’s students
attending school part-time, Dr.
Reed viewed the groundbreaking
as a gateway ‘‘from the past,
through the present and into the
future’’ for an institution that
would be more responsive to the
needs of the people than were
those of the past.

Dr. Reed was introduced by
the Honorable Watson W. Wise
of Tyler, also of the Coordinat-
ing Board, Texas College and
University System.

There also were remarks by

r. B. H. McVicker, chairman
of the TSC board of regents, and
J. Paxton Hart, president of the
faculty senate at TSC.

Glenn D. Phillips, president
of the Student Government Asso-
ciation, delivered the invocation.

Participating in the actual
groundbreaking were Dr. Stew-
art, Dr. Reed, Wise, State Reps.
Bill Clark and Joe Hubenak, Dr.
McVicker, and TSC regents Da-
vid K. McKie, H. J. McKenzie,
Dean W. Turner, C. Quentin Ab-
ernathy, Neal E. Velvin and Jeff
Austin Jr.

During the program, Dr.
Stewart read letters of congratu-
lations from Gov. and Mrs. Dolph
Briscoe, State Sen. Peyton Mec-
Knight and Lt. Gov. Bill Hobby,
all of whom wereunable to attend.

Dignitaries

Among those attending the
ceremony- -and recognized by Dr.
Stewart- -were the Smith County
Commissioners Court, Tyler city
officials, including Mayor Baker
Lucas and City Manager EdWag-
oner, and area community and
junior college presidents.

In addition, Dr. Stewart intro-
duced members of the TSC Edu-
cational Foundation, representa-
tives of the contracting and arch-
itectural firms involved in the
campus construction, as well as
the TSC board of regents and a
number of TSC students and fac-
ulty attending the ceremony.
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Library Praised

We believe that the Tyler State College
Library has one of the best staff of assistants
working in any college library.

Anyone who has ever beento another college
or university library knows the feeling of
apathy that serves as a greeting. Some colleges
don’t even offer that much help.

It is hard to believe the help one may obtain
in our library. Some of the visual aids avail-
able in the TSC library are quite sophisticated
and to the unfamiliar eye they can be difficult
to operate. However, to obtain help with one of
these machines, all that is requiredisa simple
request.

The staff is also very helpful whenit comes
time to select material for researchor general
studies. In most other libraries you might be
pointed in the general direction of the material
sought, but not here. An assistant will guide
you to the proper area if so desired. Anyone
who has used our library could add to this list
of examples.

Hopefully, as this institution andthe library
grow, the service of the staff will not de-
teriorate.

Compliments to the staff and assistants who
work in the TSC library. By DICK GATLIN

Lack Of Interest

Various sources around this college have
criticized the student body for not being active
in school activities outside the classroom.

I think there are several reasons for this
lack of enthusiasm on the part of the students
in the area of extracurricular activities. Here
are the observations I have made:

1. A majority of the students who attend
day or night classes at TSC hold full-time
jobs which obviously reduce time for other
activities.

2. Many students at TSC are married and
have children. This, with the first observation
above, is a great responsibility that reduces
spare time.

3. In colleges where school sponsored
activities are successful the age spread among
the students is 18-21. I will not mention any
ages here but everyone has to agree that T'SC
has many mature students who do not fit the
category above.

This list could go on but that is not the
point of this communication. The point is, as
we have observed, most of the students attend
TSC to better themselves through education.
At present, social activities just do not rate a
priority in a student body like that at TSC.

Hang in there, critics. In a few short years
TSC will have its share of fraternal organi-
zations, social clubs, and service associations
to be ‘‘actively involved.”’ By DICK GATLIN

a letter notifying the student and
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sible, the student also will re-
ceive a Graduation Evaluation
Summary.

Unless all requirements have
been fulfilled within two weeks
after the end of the semester- -
including incompletes cleared
from previous semesters, grades
submitted from the preceding se-
mester and other required, sub-
stantiating data--a degree will
not be granted.

Should the requirements not
be met by that time, the Dean of
Admissions and Records will send

his advisor of the requirements
outstanding, and stating that the
degree will be granted at the end
of the following semester provid-
ing the necessary requirements
are fulfilled by then.

Dr. Marsh emphasizes that,
in view of the amount of time
and work involved in completing
the various procedures and pro-
cessing the paperwork, the stu-
dent should not wait until the
last minute to try to meet the
March 14th deadline, particularly
with regard to the difficulty often
encountered in trying to see the
faculty advisor.

Who’s Who Released

Nineteen Tyler State College
students have been elected to
Who’s Who Among Students in
American Universities and Col-
leges for 1974-75.

Dr. Noel H. McCoy, dean of
student life at TSC, has released
the honored students’ names.

From Tyler are Mrs. Patsy
Kay Speir Arms, 1200 Clyde Dr.,
Earnest Glenne Bass, Rt. 6, Box
326A; Mrs. Rita Casey Colvin,
1722 Barbara; Mrs. Kandas Ann
Hedges Dodd, 4701 Ponderosa;
Mrs. Linda Goyne Fleet, 3013
Club Lake Dr.

Kenneth Lane Hall, 519 W.
5th; Mrs. Cathy Rowe Myers,
715 S. Kennedy; William Frank
Newton, 2114 Hilltop Dr.; Glenn
Donald Phillips, 117 W. Phillips;
Mrs. Martha Douglas Wheat, 1424
E. Dawson; and Mrs. Helen Brown
Whitmill, 406 E. Wells St.

From Gilmer are Mrs. Anita
Lee Arrington, Rt. 3, Box 30l;
and Charles Michael Johnson, Rt.
4, Box 147A.

Mrs. Ann Hightower Benton,
Rt. 1, Box 125SH, Malakoff, has
also been named to Who’s Who.

From Longview are Mrs. Ca-
mille Russ Bumpass, Rt. 5, Box
80A, and Jerry Donald Evans, Rt.
5, Box 413, and Donald Keith Hud-
dleston, 1317 9th St.

Mrs. Peggy Craft, 414 Gardner
Dr., Palestine, has been named
to the honored list.

Soren A. Potz-Nielson II, Rt.
1, Box 489, Henderson, has also
received the honor.

Accounting
Loans Down

According to the Texas So-
ciety of Certified Public Account-
ants, applications for student
loans in the accounting field are
down this year.

The TSCPA, which administ-
ers a loan program through its
educational foundation, hasample
funds at this time for loan pur-
poses for qualified students of
accounting.

In 1973, the Texas Society of
CPAs Education Foundation ad-
ministered loans totaling $47,760
to 55 accounting students in Tex-
as colleges and universities. In
1974, the foundation distributed
loans totaling $22,165 to 24 stu-
dents, a decline of nearly $26,000.

Ford Hale, educational foun-
dation president, said that the
decline in loan demands was lack
of knowledge about the program,
rather than lack of need. Hale
also said that loans to accounting
students ranged up to a maxi-
mum of $45,000.

Estimates by the American
Institution of Certiiied Public Ac-
countants show that demand for
accounting graduates for public
accounting firms is atanall-time

high. This adds to the perplexity.

of the decline in applications for
student aid.

AICPA predicts that demand
for. new recruits by accounting
firms will be as high as 13,500,
as a result of economic condi-
tions. A recent figure released
by the AICPA substantiates the
accuracy of that prediction, show-
ing a six to ten percent increase
in demands for new recruits.

The Educational Foundation
of TSCPA offers other loan pro-
grams also. They will present
annual Accounting Excellence A-
wards to the top graduating sen-
iors in accounting at 36 Texas
colleges and universities this
spring. Awards of $1,000 will also
be given to five graduate stu-
dents in accounting for advanced
studies in 1975-76.

Dr. John Fletcher congratulating Glenn Bass and Jerry Don
Evans, two of the 19 students named to ‘*Who’s Who,”*

Student Services At TSC

CONCERT TICKETS

Concert tickets are still avail -
able for the asking in Room 110
for Tyler Concert Association
productions as well as product-
ions by other area concert asso-
ciations. Schedules are onposters
located outside Room 110, by the
information desk and on both bul-
letin boards upstairs. The tickets
are free to TSC students.

Concerts planned for Febru-
ary and March are ‘‘Festival
Orchestra of Buenos Aires’’ in
Paris and ‘‘The New Christie
Minstrels’” in both Paris and
Kilgore. Stephanie Chase will
perform for Tyler on March 18.
Tyler State College students are
urged to take advantage of this
offer.

RESUME SERVICES

The possibility of a resume
printing service is being investi-
gated by SGA.

At this point examples of re-
sumes are available in Room
206. Interested students who may
need help should contact Dr. Pax-
ton Hart or Dr. Patricia Gajda.

PART-TIME JOB

A part-time job for students
can be obtained from Dr. Noel
McCoy in Room 110.

The dean of student life said
that several jobs are now open.

More jobs may become avail-
able as Tyler State College grows,
according to Dr. McCoy.

GRIPE BOX

Recent complaints from the
TSC gripe box have been better
GI benefits, clocks in the halls,
better food services, not enough
‘‘walks’’ from teachers, postage
machine, longer library hours,
change machines, unfair check
cashing fee, and more chairs in
the Student Center.

One of the gripes has already
been taken care of by Student
Services. The Bookstore is now
selling postage stamps for the
convenience of Tyler State Col-
lege students.

The gripe box is sponsored
by Student Services and is locat-
ed by the juke box in the Student
Center.

The gripe box is waiting for
your suggestions or gripes.

TENNIS TOURNAMENT

The office of Student Services
is planning a tennis tournament
if enough interest is shown.

Categories included will be
mixed singles and doubles,
women’s singles and doubles, and
men’s singles and doubles.

Also, tournaments inpingpong,
pool, foosball, and chess are in
the planning stages.

Persons interested can sign up
in the Student Service Office in
Room 206.

The office coordinates student
activities, intramural sports,
clubs, organizations, and serves
as student information center.

SOUTH CAMPUS LOUNGE

Vending equipment has been
installed at the South Campus of
Tyler State College.

Cigarettes, cold food, candy,
and coffee are among the types of
machines that have been installed.

Students are invited to make
suggestions about the machines
and the services expected. Sug-
gestions should be in writing and
signed by the individual.

The items may be forwarded
to the Student Government Asso-
ciation. Suggestions will then be
grouped by the SGA and forwarded
to the business manager.

Orders have been placed for
a variety of recreational equip-
ment to be placed in the Student
Lounge on the South Campus. The
equipment should begin arriving
in about 60 days.

CIRCLE K ACTIVITIES

Circle K, the only service
associated organization now on
campus at Tyler State College,
has announced planned activities
for the spring semester.

In response tothe recent blood
reserve deficit at Stewart Blood
Bank of Tyler, Circle K is plan-
ning a donor drive at TSC. Ten-
tatively the drive will be spon-
sored by Circle K, Stewart Blood
Bank, and the Sharon Temple
Shrine. :

A definite date for the drive
has not been set; however, the
end of February seems likely.

Later in the semester a show-
ing of ‘‘Jesus Christ Superstar’’
will be presented for TSC stu-
dents and faculty. The tentative
date for the presentation is March
14.
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TSC Anticipates Steady, Rapid Growth

By SANDY SCOTT

The history of Tyler State
College since it opened just two
years ago has been one of rapid
growth, and expectations are that
it will continue to be so for the
next several years.

This was the observation ex-
pressed by Dr. James H. Stew-
art, president of TSC, as he re-
viewed the school’s past and spec-
ulated on it’s future prospects.

The concept of TSC began
some 10 years ago with its actual
creation coming on June 10, 1971,
with the signing of Senate Bill
419 by then Gov. Preston Smith.

According to Dr. Stewart,
TSC’s classification as anupper-
division, co-educational institu-
tion is appropriate for this area.

‘““The concept of the institu-
tion- -the educational concept- -is
ideally suited for East Texas, in
the area in which we’re located.
The upper-division concept, that
is, teaching at the junior, senior
and graduate levels, fits ideally
with the large number of junior
colleges and junior college stu-
dents in the junior and community
colleges of the area that we
have.”’

Dr. Stewart says TSC’s growth
has been well-balanced in all
academic areas. At presentthere
are some 30 to 40 baccalaureate
degree programs and eight grad-
uate degree programs.

During the Fall 1974 semester,
30 to 35 per cent of Tyler State’s
students were enrolled in grad-
uate level programs.

To help accommodate this
segment, two new master’s de-
grees--in business administra-
tion and general studies--were
developed by the institution’s fac-
ulty and staff, approved by the
regents and submitted to the Co-
ordinating Board, Texas College
and University System, where
they will be considered for ap-
proval in April.

Dr. Stewart said he is op-
timistic of the approval and both
programs should be ready for
implementation no later than Sep-
tember 1975, and possibly as
early as this summer.

Enrollment at Tyler State has
shown significant increases with
each registration.

Courses
Offered

At Area Cities

Students enrolled for classes
at Tyler State College are at-
tending some of those classes in
cities other than Tyler. Current-
ly, courses also are being offered
in Malakoff, Kilgore and Pales-
tine.

A graduate - level education
course in the School of Education
and Psychology is being offered
by Tyler State College at Malakoff
this semester.

‘‘Instructional Improvement
in the Secondary School’’--EDU
556--is being taught by Dr. Tom
G. Turns, associate professor of
education at TSC, from 5 p.m. to
7:30 p.m. Thursdays at Malakoff
High School.

Another off-campus class be-
ing offered this term is MAT
350, ‘‘Statistical Methods in Re-
search,’”’ being heldinthe Liberal
Arts Building at Kilgore College
in Kilgore.

About 20 students are enrolled
in the course, taught by Dr. Ger-
ald L. Morris on Mondays from
4 to 6:30 p.m.

The course is designed basic-
ally for those persons in the
health-related professions.

One other course--‘‘Reading
in the Secondary Schools’’--is
held each Monday afternoon from
4:30 to 7 p.m. at Westwood High
School in Palestine.

The EDU 588 course, which
stresses remedial reading tech-
niques, is a reading workshop
for teachers.

Some 34 students, 99 per cent
of whom are degree-holding
teachers, are enrolled in the
course conducted by Dr. Gary L.
Wright, associate professor of
education.

Two years ago, 176 students
enrolled in a pilot program of
classes in January 1973.

This semester 1,108 are en-
rolled, representing a 26 per cent
increase over the Fall1974 figure
of 874.

‘““‘So we’re very happy about
this,”” said Dr. Stewart, ‘‘and we
expect this to continue because
of the quality programs that we’re
offering.’’

Dr. Stewart not only attributed
the increased enrollment to the
current programs offered but also
said the addition of more pro-
grams would meet the needs of
still more people, therefore at-
tracting more students.

Another factor contributing to
the school’s growth has been the
faculty, the basic requirement
for whom is a doctoral degree.

There are 40 full-time
instructors, as well as several
part-time instructors from other
institutions in the area.

And there are plans to add
more.

‘““We expect to add a minimum
of some 18 or 20 new faculty
members next September,’’ said
Dr. Stewart.

The administration now is in-
volved in seeking funding for the
next biennium, and although the
final amount has not yet been
determined, it is expected the
minimum proposed faculty will
be added.

‘““That will make a big differ-
ence in our capabilities of offer-
ing expanding programs, offering
new programs, and therefore at-
tracting more students.’’

When TSC first opened, the
original plan was to stay in the
Berta Street facility until the new,
permanent campus was ready. But
the growth potential wasn’t anti-
cipated so a search was begun
several months ago for more
space.

As a result, 25,000 more
square feet were obtained at the
Locust Street address--now the
South Campus--and where the
Business Office and the Educa-
tion, Psychology and Health and
Physical Education Departments
are located.

This additional space allowed
for the enrollment growth of this
spring.

““I think that this is indica-
tive of some very strong factors
in our situation,’’ said Dr. Stew-
art, ‘‘that means that we’re going
to continue this growth for some
years to come, actually.’’

In commenting on the Phase I
construction being done on the new
campus site at Spur 248 and Omen
Road, Dr. Stewart said that mov-
ing to the new facilities has been
a dream for some three years.

It is estimated that construct-
ion will be completed and the
buildings ready to be occupied
by Summer 1976.

Said Dr. Stewart, ‘‘I think that
this is going to be one of the
most beautiful campuses to be

found anywhere, and I know that it
will provide an excellent learning
environment for the students
who really are the most
important people we have around
a college campus, -certainly
around this one.”’

On the subject of student feed-
back, Dr. Stewart commented on
the questionnaires distributed to
students at the end of each term.

He couldn’t say all the com-
ments are favorable or positive,
‘“‘But I think those kinds of com-
ments are made in the light of
constructive criticism.’’

Dr. Stewart said the adminis-
tration is in agreement with the
students regarding many of the
things criticized, i.e., the two
separate campus facilities. But
situations such as these can’t be
corrected until the move to the
new campus.

On the other hand, ‘. . .I
think most of the comments that
we get are very favorable,’’ and
with regard to instruction and
the faculty, ‘. . .these comments
are always very positive,”’ and
must be considered the most sig-
nificant.

‘“We must maintain quality in
the classroom,’”’ he said, and
some of the disadvantages or lack
of some facilities or programs
are a result of the institution’s
getting underway so quickly, but

such things as intramural activi-
ties will come.

Still, the comments are very
helpful.

‘‘But,’”’ continued Dr. Stewart,
““I would say that the students
recognize, generally, some of the
handicaps and disadvantages, and
they appreciate the fact that we’re
looking at the priority matters;
but they also appreciate the fact
that we’'re trying to get some of
these other things going as quick-
ly as possible.’’

Asked to comment onthe most
significant event in 1974, Dr.
Stewart referred again to the
quality of programs offered at
TSC and said:

“‘I think that the mark of that
quality came in a very significant
way when the' Southern Associa-
tion of Colleges and Schools
granted full accreditationto Tyler
State College.”’

He said that this was one of
the first orders of business when
he came to TSC. And one of the
first letters he wrote concerned
this matter; and soon after he
and the rest of the TSC admin-
istration arrived in Tyler, so did
representatives from the South-
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ern Association. And it was then
that a goal was set to achieve
full accreditation during the cal-
endar year of TSC’s first grad-
uating class. (The first class to
graduate from TSC was that of
June 1974; full accreditation came
the following December.)

Asked if the school has had
to face any major problems, Dr.
Stewart answered that fortunately
there hand’t been any. But what
troubles him most- -personally- -
is the knowledge of the many
needs which must be met through
the Tyler State College program.

‘“‘And it just simply is per-
sonaily troubling to me to know
that we are going to have to wait
a little while to be able to ac-
complish some of these things.’’

In discussing the role of the
Board of Regents and his rela-
tionship with it’s members, Dr.
Stewart said he felt the board
was the finest one with which
he has worked.

He elaborated by saying,
‘“These men have gone- -and con-
tinue to go--far beyond the call
of duty as members of the Board
of Regents.’’

The needs of a new institution
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require a lot of time and, said
Dr. Stewart, the regents have
been attentive to their duties in
the role of policy-makers and
have given him and the staff ‘‘the
necessary latitude within which to
operate to have the kind of insti-
tution we all want.’’

In further comment on the
college’s development, Dr. Stew-
art discussed the proposed name
change to Texas Eastern Univer-
sity.

He said the regents had been
considering the name change for
several months and agreed onthe
new name after receiving infor-
mation and suggestions from sev-
eral interested persons, including
students.

The change was approved by
the regents and submitted to the
legislature where it awaits final
approval.

The purpose of the name
change, according to Dr. Stewart,
is to provide theinstitution with
a regional identity.

And since TSC now works with
about a dozen junior and commun-
ity colleges in East Texas, the
name Texas Eastern University
accomplishes the regional identi-
ty being sought.

In looking at 1975, Dr. Stewart
said the most significant event
would be the groundbreaking on
Phase I construction, held Jan. 29.

And in anticipation of 1975
and some five years beyond, he
described the period as one of
strengthening and developing ex-
isting programs and the gradual
addition of new ones, as well as
faculty.

‘“The next year,’”’ according
to Dr. Stewart, ‘‘will be a growth
period, but it will be more in the
direction of strengthening and de-
veloping rather than just saying
we’re going to add a long list of
new programs.’’

TSC Offers F

inancial Aid

To Qualified Individuals

For the first time Tyler State
will participate in the Basic Edu-
cational Opportunity Grants pro-
gram.

Unlike loans, grants do not
have to be repaid.

Students may apply for the
awards for the 1975-76 academic
year from now until March 15,
1976, if they did not attend a
post-secondary school before
April 1, 1973. Exceptions to this
may be discussed with Dean of
Student Life, Dr. Noel H. McCoy.

Tyler State College offers a
wide range of state and federal
student financial aid programs
available to qualified individuals.

Financial aid is the financing
of all or part of a student’s post-
secondary educational expenses
to alleviate financial barriers
which prevent access to TSC.

The financing may either be
loans, grants or scholarships.
Loans are repayable, but grants
and scholarships are not.

Qualification for aid is deter-
mined according to each financial
aid program. The chief factor is
family income. That is, the
amount of money available from
the family that can be applied
for educational use. If that amount
is less than the cost of attending
TSC, then a need for aid exists.

Application for aid is done
through the office of the Dean of
Student Life.

In applying, the prospective
student must obtain and complete
a confidential Family Financial
Statement (FFS) application.

Students must apply in advance
for aid. Priority is giventopros-
pective students who complete
their application file for aid by
June 1 for the fall semester; Oct.
15 for the spring semester and
March 1 for the summer sessions.

Financial aidprograms of TSC
are the Supplemental Educational
Opportunity Grant, a non-repay-
able grant to the student from
the college; National Direct Stu-
dent Loan, a long-term, low-
interest (3 percent) loan from the
college; Work/Study, a program
of part-time jobs for students;

Federally Insured Student Loan,
a long-term, low interest (7 per
cent) loan from a bank to the
student.

Also the Hinson-Hazelwood
Loan, a loan program for stu-
dents who are Texas residents;
Law Enforcement Educational
Program, a grant program for
the student in law enforcement;
Tyler State College Scholarship,
given to one student from each
accredited junior/community
college in Texas.

Others include Social Secur-
ity benefits (the benefits are ex-
tended to unmarried children, age
18 to 22, of retired, disabled or
deceased workers) Cold War GI
Bill, for veterans and members
of the armed forces who served
more than 180 days of active duty
since Jan. 31, 1955, Veterans Ad-
ministration benefits, for -chil-
dren of deceased veterans.

The Connally-Carillo Act is for stu-
dents who graduated in the top
25 percent of their high school
class and whose family income
is less than $4,800 annually.
Tuition exempted programs
are for children of disabled fire-
men, peace officers, employees

of the Texas Department of Cor-
rections, game wardens, certain
blind and deaf persons, high
school graduates of state homes,
children of prisoners of war or
missing in action and firemen
enrolled in fire science courses.

Students Ask
For Cap, Gown

Graduating seniors should
stop by the College Bookstore
at their earliest convenience to
make arrangements for cap and
gown rental and to order invita-
tions and name cards.

According to A. Wayne Cris-
well, business manager at Tyler
State College, students should fill
out the necessary forms even if
they are not sure about Spring
graduation.

No deposits are required un-
less students request special en-
graved name cards for their in-
vitations. No fees will be assessed
if the same students decide not
to participate in the exercises.

$295

While They Last
Tyler State College

Sweatshirts Windbreakers

$ 495

at the

COLLEGE
BOOKSTORE
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Jesus Christ Superstar’

Date March ]>4§ 1975 Time 7:30
Place TSC Auditorium
Admission 25°and Student 1.D.
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